
TOWANDA TOWNSHIP  

  

MINUTES REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING 

APRIL 8TH, 2024 

 

The Regular Monthly meeting for April 8th, 2024 was held at 10:00am at the Towanda Township office at 

44 Chapel Street, Towanda PA 18848.  The meeting was called to order by Chairman, Charlotte Sullivan.  

Supervisors present were:  Charlotte Sullivan, Joseph Snell, and Wilma Lindsey.  Also present were Ray 

Green Jr, roadmaster, and Lori Kepner, secretary-treasurer.  There were no visitors present at the 

meeting.   

Pledge to the Flag was recited.  All Correspondence had been given to supervisors prior to the meeting 

for the month.   

Minutes:  A motion made by Charlotte Sullivan was made to accept the March 11th, 2024 Regular 

Meeting minutes.  Joe Snell seconded and all agreed.     

Treasurer’s Report and Bills:  Motion was made by Joe Snell to approve the Treasurers Report.  

Seconded by Wilma Lindsey, and all agreed. 

Reports from CBPA and BCTCC/CHARLOTTE:   Nothing new to report for the BCTCC other than their 

meeting is this month.  CBPA appointed T. Thompson as the new president.   

TMA, FIRE, BC TRAIL, BC AIRPORT/JOE:  Joe explained there was nothing new to report at this time. 

EMA:  There is nothing new to report currently. 

ROAD Report/Ray:  He has been cleaning up after the various storms.  Several trees down, cleaned 

ditches.  He ordered heating fuel oil for the Garage.  The Garage doors have been serviced, but will need 

the to replace the rubber edges on them eventually.  Ray is to get the garage door rubbers replaced as 

soon as possible before the busy summer is upon us. 

Solicitor Report/Foster:  We did not receive a written report from Jonathan.  He is working on finishing 

up Fox Chase Road, and he is working with BC Planning/Leslie Rhodes on updating the Flood Plain 

Ordinance.   

Secretaries Report/Lori:  April 14th-17th PSATS Convention.  April 20th, 8am-noon Spring Clean-up, May 

23rd, BCTOA- Grand Victorian Inn Sayre 5:30pm-8pm (reservations required by May 1st ).  Roy Schrimp 

had commented at the March 2024 meeting that the audit committee state that the 2023 audit had 

been completed and all was accurate and balanced and no discrepancies were found.   

Subdivisions/Gas Well Reports:  The Township did not receive any new subdivisions or NOI’s for this 

meeting. 

Our next Township meeting will be on May 13th, 2024 at the Chapel Street Office at 10am.  Joe Snell 

made a motion to adjourn at 11am.  Motion carried.   

Minutes prepared by Lori Kepner, Secretary 

 


